Fremont Neighborhood Council Meeting Minutes
February 22, 2010

In attendance: Norma Jones, George Heideman, Elfriede Noble, Julia DeBroux, Toby Thaler, Sheridan Hammond, Matt Gasparich, Dic Selin, Shawn Mulanix

Announcements
Hazel Heights P-Patch Open House Sunday March 21 12:30pm at 42nd and Baker.

Pete Hanning has volunteered to bring issues to our attention from the North Precinct Advisory Committee since the FNC does not have a representative at this time. The FNC needs a representative.

Sheridan reported a change of command at the North Precinct.

Westlee (a visitor) raised the issue of the Metro Trolley Hybrid Replacement project as an important issue to Fremont (the 44 trolley route passes through the neighborhood). The concern is that changing the trolleys to Hybrid diesels is trading long term benefit for short term savings as the diesel hybrids only use 25% less fuel than regular diesels, whereas the electric trolleys use only electricity, have zero emissions, and are quiet. The Board agreed that this issue is important enough to ask Metro to come before the board in a future meeting.
April 2009, September 2009, January 2010 minutes are still outstanding.

Aurora Bridge Construction Update: Suicide Fence is to be installed in Spring 2010 and completed by Fall 2010. A brief discussion of lane closures and other impacts followed. Board resolved to forward that information to the membership.

Communication: Website, Blog, and Facebook discussion regarding the need and/or use of having redundant methods of outreach to the neighborhood. Shawn volunteered to maintain the blog with minutes and agenda. Matt will maintain Facebook with the same. Need to update the website with links to the blog and Facebook. Norma will draft a notice to the membership describing what information is on which medium.

Update on the 46th Street Mural Project

There is a meeting on March 2nd at the Fremont Abbey to meet and interact with the 3 finalists for the mural projects. Notice to the neighborhood to follow from Norma.
Fremont Fair Planning

Norma reported on how the Fair will be different now that the Fremont Chamber is in charge of running it. They want it to be more of a celebration of Fremont and a way to help local businesses thrive. Most changes are to come over time, rather than this year. Bold Hat Productions is staging the Fair this year. Non-profit booths are the same. Bands are still kind of crappy and there was some merchant unhappiness about this.

Troll Park Update

The Friends of Troll Park will be applying for funding from the City of Seattle’s Opportunity Fund.  They asked for a letter of support from the Board for their April 2nd application deadline. Board took action to support the request. The Troll Park group agreed to provide a draft letter.

Committee Reports

Land Use: no report.

LUDC: Firehouse issue was discussed, Historic Properties, the Bridge Fence Status Report, the City Budget Process, and Sally Bagshaw was scheduled to attend the next LUDC meeting.
Zoo: West Entrance to open May 1st. There is a budget process to address a large operating budget shortfall. Nocturnal House to close permanently on February 27th.

Membership: Current membership count stands at 107.

New Business

Annual General Meeting plans: Room has been reserved at the Fremont Baptist Church on April 26th. Mike O’Brien and Mike McGinn are suggested speakers. Norma to contact both offices to see who can come. Toby will produce mailing labels for the postcard

Adopt-A-Street

Spring clean up scheduled for May 1st.

Board Action: Alex Berezhnoy was elected to the board and will serve as Secretary (thank you, Alex!).

Adjourn

